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Councillor V. Burgoyne

Councillor I. Macdonald
[image: image1.png]

Councillor A. Clague
A
Councillor B. Murphy


Councillor J. Dawson
A
Councillor B. Pennington


Councillor K. Garrido

Councillor J. Pooley


Councillor D. Jolley (Chair)

Councillor A. Salmon


Councillor R. Jones
A
Councillor A. Smyth


Councillor R Lightup




PresentApologies received A
Invitees and Officers: Councillors Hinds, Russell Bernstein and Peter Kidd, (Scrutiny Support) John Spink (Finance)
Item

Responsible Member

Officer
Discussion


Action 

Required By
Timescale

Action Sheet from the previous meeting & matters arising 
A report on the impact of the funding of the free public transport for pensioners when introduced in accordance with the government’s policy will come to this committee in June

Following last months meeting the query on the VAT exemption limit will be raised at the meeting of Greater Manchester treasurers to see if there is a consensus of opinion and if a collective representation to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) is appropriate.
John Spink

John Spink
June

May

Reports of the Lead Member and the Strategic Director of Customer & Support Services

Schools funding proposals - presented by Bob McIntyre, Principal Group Accountant and Nan Bowers, Senior Assistant Group Accountant
The Committee received a report and presentation concerning the Government’s consultation proposals to change the schools funding arrangements, which would provide for funding of schools through a specific grant (Dedicated Schools Grant) instead of through Formula Spending Shares and Revenue Support Grant. The report outlined the background, why the funding changes were being proposed, the proposals and effects on the schools budget. The presentation took members through the governments consultation paper, looking at each of the 35 questions and the suggested responses, which are due to be returned before May 13th.

The committee generally supported the responses and although placed emphasis on certain key issues, recommended to the Cabinet they should be endorsed. The committee supported the following;

There should be one financial year for schools rather than two, ideally September to August.

Time lagged pupil data should be used after 6 months for primary schools.

Transitional arrangements should be fully funded by the government.

The new system should be as flexible as possible. 

The targeting of support by the LEA should be possible through the retention and control of a small number of grants.

Local procurement agreements should be permitted as they often offer better value for money than national ones.

Some responses are made cautiously as in some cases the proposals lack sufficient detail or the consequences are not certain. As the picture becomes clearer Bob will return to the committee with updates as appropriate.


Bob McIntyre / John Spink
Autumn.

Annual Efficiency Statement (AES) 2005/2006 Presented by John Spink, Head of Finance
Following last months meeting when the draft was considered the final AES, which was submitted to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister on 15th April, was brought to the committee for information. Salford’s efficiency targets cashable and non-cashable should be comfortably exceeded. The committee endorsed the report.

It was requested that a note should be included on the next monitoring report, which outlines how, procedurally, the Urban Vision partnership will work, and its effect on the budget and the way its performance will be scrutinised.

Also it was suggested that a presentation on “rethinking construction” which was given previously to Environmental Scrutiny be circulated for information prior to the next meeting.


John Spink

Peter Kidd
June

June



Work programme
The work programme, outlining coming issues for the committee’s consideration was circulated. This will be amended to reflect today’s meeting 

This will be developed further following the Scrutiny work programme event on May 24th which will help establish priorities for this committee


Scrutiny Support
Regular item

Any Other Business - 
After a brief discussion it was agreed to alter the date of the June meeting to avoid holidays to June the 8th at the usual time.


Scrutiny Support
Done

Next meeting:


 Wednesday June  8th 2005, a committee room at the Civic Centre Swinton.

Chairman
Cllr. D. Jolley
0161 787 7259

Assistant Director
Russell Bernstein
0161 793 3530

Scrutiny Support Officer
Peter Kidd
0161 793 3322
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